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St. Anne’s Primary School

3 Reservoir Road 

Corkey 

Ballymena

BT44 9JE

Telephone No: 028 276 41429

Fax: 028 276 41785 

hduffin422@c2kni.net
www.stannespscorkey.com

Principal:  Mr. H. Duffin B.Ed. (Hons), PQH
28th September 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian,
I trust you and your families are well at this challenging and stressful time. I know events over the weekend will be a cause of great concern for you as parents of children at St Anne’s. 

As you will be aware from communication previously shared with you, I was informed of two Covid Positive cases within the staff of our school community at different points over the weekend. We trust and pray they will make a full and speedy recovery.

Considering the gravity of this situation, I have spent most of the weekend liaising with the Public Health Agency on the appropriate action to take in the interests of maintaining the safety of all in our school community. 
Contact tracing has been rigorously carried out with the support of the PHA. The outcomes of this are as follows:

· P3-4 class bubble must self-isolate for two weeks from Saturday as they have been identified as close contacts of a Covid Positive case. They are not permitted to return to school until Monday 12th October. Mrs Black and Miss Lynn will facilitate home schooling for this class during their period of isolation.
· P1-2 class bubble were not in close contact with a Covid Positive case in the 48 hour period prior to testing/onset of symptoms, therefore, in line with PHA guidance, are not required to self isolate. The P1-2 class bubble should attend school as normal.
· P5-6 class bubble were not in close contact with a Covid Positive case in the 48 hour period prior to testing/onset of symptoms, therefore, in line with PHA guidance, are not required to self isolate. The P5-6 class bubble should attend school as normal.
· P7 class bubble were not in close contact with a Covid Positive case in the 48 hour period prior to testing/onset of symptoms, therefore, in line with PHA guidance, are not required to self isolate. The P7 class bubble should attend school as normal.
· No school based transmission link was identified between the two cases among St Anne’s staff as they were not on site together at any time in the past week. It is the assertion of the PHA that both cases acquired the infection from the wider community.
Please rest assured that we are doing everything within our power to ensure the safety of everyone in St Anne’s school community. Our school underwent a deep clean today (Monday 28th September) under the guidance of the Education Authority. We will maintain class bubbles, maintain staggered finish times and continue to facilitate and reinforce good hygiene at all times. We will continue to remain vigilant for the symptoms of Covid 19 and ask that everyone connected with St Anne’s School Community does the same. 
Please read the Public Health Agency letter addressed to your child’s class on our school website homepage. Those letters share vital information and useful PHA weblinks. Above all, keep safe and well and look after each other. Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you wish to discuss this further.
Kind regards,
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Henry Duffin (Principal)
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